  VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT
April 19, 2022
The Village Mills Emergency Services District met April 19, 2022 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by  President  Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald, Comm. Bales, Comm. Fisher, Comm. Wornick and WVFD member Marshall Odom.
There were no public guest
The minutes of the  March 15, 2022 and the March 29, 2022 meetings were approved . A motion was made to accept both by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Bales. The motion to accept was unanimous.

WVFD                     No calls. 

Building status         Chief Odom informed the Commissioners that the contractor for the build out of the                   

                                 station is not able to get electrical or plumbing estimates from sub-contractors.  The build 

                                 out is still delayed.

                                 The dirt work started on April 18.
Treasurer’s report   Treasurer’s report was read. A motion to accept was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded                 

                                 by Comm. Wornick. The motion to accept was unanimous. 
Old and New Business:   

1) Discussed  payment for the VMESD8 website. Commissioner Wornick will be reimbursed for the website payment.

2) Discussed  tax-exempt paperwork to be filed with Tyler County for the station.

3) The Commissioners were updated on the availability of Wildwood Security to lead EMS responders to locations within Wildwood. The Wildwood Board will address this issue and inform VMED8 of their remedy.

4) Discussed Liability issues for VMESD8 and the Commissioners. This discussion will be continued at a later date after more information can be gathered.

                              The next meeting was set for May 17, 2022

                              A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Wornick seconded by Comm. Fisher.

                              General discussion.  There was no discussion.
